The WINGED FOOT

PUBLISHED MONTHLY

under the direction of the Publications Committee of the

NEW YORK ATHLETIC CLUB

180 CENTRAL PARK SOUTH NEW YORK, N.Y.

January 8, 1938

Mr. Forrest C. Allen, Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kan.

Dear Mr. Allen:

Thank you very much for your letter of December 30th, which covered all of the points which I had in mind relative to the early days of basketball. You will notice that the subject has been very thoroughly covered in the material which appears in our January issue, a copy of which was sent to you several days ago.

So far we have had many favorable comments about this issue. Again, my thanks to you and I trust that I will have the pleasure of meeting you some time in the very near future.

Cordially yours,

Editor

J. B. Pearman/ld